January 15, 2010

ICANN,

I am writing to say that I support the Draft Expressions of Interest proposal.  I really support the proposed points for making the EOIs mandatory, including an EOI application fee of $55,000, and full transparency regarding applications and their strings.

EOIs must be mandatory otherwise, why would anyone submit one – it would put them at a competitive disadvantage and make them $55,000 poorer.

The $55,000 fee is fair and will ensure that only serious parties who intend on applying for new tlds are represented.

Full transparency is necessary for research and discussion as adhering to the spirit of what ICANN represents.

Thank you for this opportunity to comment.  I appreciate your good work for the community.

Sincerely,

Dylan Russell

